
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 

INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

 

 

DATE: 12-7-2016 

 

TO:  Marc Hellman 

 

FROM: Ming Peng 

 

SUBJECT: Avista’s Compliance filing at Advices 16-16-G for Interest rate, and 16-17-G for 

Late Payment charge. 

 

On November 30, 2016, Avista Utilities (Avista) proposed revisions to the following tariff 

sheets, P.U.C. OR. No. 5.  

 

Oregon PUC Sheet No. Canceling Oregon PUC  Sheet No. 

4th Revision Sheet 7B 3rd Revision Sheet 7B 

 

On December 5, 2016, Avista proposed revisions to the following tariff sheets, P.U.C. OR. No. 

5. 

Oregon PUC Sheet No. Canceling Oregon PUC  Sheet No. 

6th Revision Sheet 20 5th Revision Sheet 20 

 

Linda Gervais, Manager, Regulatory Policy of Avista requests to replace Oregon PUC Tariff 

Sheet No. 5, the 3rd Revision Tariff Sheet 7B with the 4th Revision Tariff Sheet 7B; and to 

replace Oregon PUC Tariff Sheet No. 5, the 5th Revision Tariff Sheet 20 with the 6th Revision 

Tariff Sheet 20. 

 

In compliance with Commission Order No. 16-453 in Docket No. UM 779, 

“Public Utility Commission of Oregon Determination of Late-Payment Rate and 

Interest Accrued on Customer Deposits,” Avista has made the tariff change to 

reflect the deposit interest rate of 0.7 percent which utilities must credit 

customers for deposits, and made the tariff change to reflect the late payment rate of 

1.9 percent which utilities are allowed to collect on late payments. 

 

I verified Avista’s Advice filing and found that the new rates have been properly applied. 

 

1. The Late Payment Fee of 1.9% of unpaid balance has been properly applied.  

 

2. The new interest rate of 0.7% on Deposits has been properly applied. 

 

3. The Effective for Service on & After January 1, 2017, is accurate.  

 

4. Attachments: Avista's Tariff Sheets for Late Payment charge and interest rate. 

 

Cc: KRYS-YORK Heather  



 

 
 



 


